
THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
OF THE COUNTY OF STANISLAUS 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
 

Special Session Thursday December 9, 2021 
Team Building Workshop 
All Supervisors Present 
United Samaritan Foundation Community Center 
2413 3rd Street  
Hughson, CA  
 
Called to order at 9:08 a.m. 
 
Chairman Chiesa added a public comment section to the agenda.  
 
Miguel Donoso thanked the Board for selecting Draft Supervisorial District Map #3 at the 12/06/2021 
Board of Supervisors meeting.  He requested that the County increase community outreach in future 
redistricting efforts. 
 
The Board received updates from the Chief Executive Office regarding the Board of Supervisors’ priority 
areas and charting the future direction.  Areas of discussion included: performance visioning, new County 
mission statement of “We Build Community”; Board office staffing; and, Tobacco Settlement and 
Endowment. 
 
Recessed at 12:08 p.m. 
 
Reconvened at 12:30 p.m. 
 
Supervisor Grewal inquired on the status of property tax-sharing agreements.  He spoke regarding the 
Commercial Cannabis Program community benefit fee and suggested reducing fees and increasing 
enforcement of illegal cannabis activities.  
 
Supervisor B. Condit spoke regarding the Mountain Valley EMS Agency JPA and the need for the 
attorneys for County and JPA to be in sync.  He spoke regarding the Stanislaus Regional 911 JPA and the 
importance of the County protecting its assets, taking care of employees, and increasing customer service.  
He would like staff to look at Park gate fees to assist with fire district water rescue costs.  Supervisor B. 
Condit also spoke in support of COVID-19 funding for special districts, and wants to promote CPR 
training for County staff. 
 
Supervisor C. Condit reported on his efforts to increase access to health care on the West Side of the 
County and voiced concerns regarding the lack of 24/7 health care services in this area.  He noted that 
Senator Caballero is looking at state funding for infrastructure and considering a bill that would match 
County funding for unincorporated pockets.  He would like the County to consider forming a Youth 
Commission and a Beautification Committee.  
 
Supervisor Withrow spoke regarding the importance of a Salida substation.  He asked for staff to provide 
him with an update concerning the Crows Landing Industrial Business Park.  He spoke regarding the need 
for a programmatic EIR for well permitting in the County.  He noted there were some concerns regarding 
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the low barrier shelter, and he shared information regarding Home Boy Industries which are considering 
starting a program in this area.   
 
Chairman Chiesa spoke regarding the need for more funding for Veterans.  He requested an update 
regarding the County’s grant writer position.  He also spoke regarding the Turlock Reservoir and the 
closure of Turlock Lake State Park.  
 
Adjourned at 3:03 p.m. 
 
ATTESTED: ELIZABETH A. KING, Clerk 
of the Board of Supervisors 
of the County of Stanislaus 
State of California 
 
BY: ELIZABETH A. KING, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
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